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Dear Mr Downey 
 
Lucy’s Law 
 
Thank you for your letter of 16th January 2020, where you have set out Belfast City Council’s 
support for Lucy’s Law.  The Council has made a request that preparatory work be 
undertaken to allow for Lucy’s Law to be legislated for in Northern Ireland. 
 
My Department is monitoring changes in legislation in England in relation to amendments to 
the Animal Welfare (Licensing of Activities Involving Animals) (England) Regulations 2018, as 
a result of the campaign for Lucy’s Law.  These new rules are due to come into effect in April 
2020 and will mean that, in England, puppies and kittens can no longer be sold by a third 
party seller, such as a pet shop or commercial dealer, unless they have bred the animal 
themselves.  Instead, anyone looking to buy or adopt a puppy or kitten under six months 
must either deal directly with the breeder or an animal rehoming centre. 
 
I intend to take cognisance of what is happening in England with a view to considering a way 
forward for Northern Ireland.  I remain committed to ensuring that Northern Ireland has high 
welfare standards and the well-being of pets remains protected. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
EDWIN POOTS MLA 
Minister of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs 

From the Office of the  
Minister of Agriculture,  

Environment and Rural Affairs 
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